

Research Ethics Board Delegated Review Criteria

Proposals that are accepted for delegated review will proceed directly to review by a small sub-committee of the Research Ethics Board (REB). This review will take place outside of the regularly scheduled monthly full board meetings.

Investigators submitting proposals that meet one of the criteria outlined below may apply for delegated review.

 Participation is restricted to staff (i.e., Surrey Place clients or their family members are not included as potential participants) AND managers of Surrey Place staff targeted for recruitment are not investigators or collaborators on the project

OR

2. The study is a self-administered survey that presents minimal risk to participants **AND** recruitment procedures are restricted to general web or paper postings (i.e., initial requests for participation are not passed directly to specific clients)

<u>Please note:</u> Delegated review is granted at the discretion of the REB Chair or Co-Chair. Some proposals for which delegated review is requested may be required to undergo review by the full REB.